Script - CI 448 Project - DIVERSIFEST!

Lisa: I am happy to see that many of you could make it to tonight's board meeting.  Tonight we will be discussing the proposal for a new community event that I believe is called Diversifest.  Can those people who are presenting the proposal please introduce yourselves.

Everyone introduces themselves and then continues....

WHO

Anna - Mary from Mahomet Area Youth Club 

Craig – Board Member 

 ----------------------- 

Anna - My name is Mary, I am from the Mahomet Area Youth Club.  As you may know, our club supports children from the ages of 6-18 and our membership dues are $20 per year.  We are constantly looking for more low cost activities to strengthen the development of our five core areas: 

1. Character and Leadership Development 

2. Life Skills 

3. Health & Nutrition 

4. Creative Arts & Expression 

5. Sports and Recreation 

 We think that DiversiFest is a great opportunity for our students to learn to express themselves in new creative ways.  We also think that by sharing knowledge from different cultures of the world, the youth in our community can learn the necessary life skill of working with new cultures.  Mahomet has become a very transient community in the past couple of years, new families are choosing to move to our community for our great schools and our hometown values.  We think that we should make an effort to educate our community members especially our youth about cultures outside of Mahomet. 

Craig- Who is going to help sponsor this event? 

Anna- I am here representing the Mahomet Lions and the Mahomet Rotary Clubs.  For our 14 K run, we have had over 20 sponsors and over 10 contributing groups.  These organizations have been very supportive of our activities, and may be interested in supporting DiversiFest.  Mahomet has a very close-knit community, which is supportive of all of our different activities, so I do not think that we will have trouble finding supporters.  

(WHY)Lisa: And how do you plan to inform community members about the festival? 

Katie:  In order to spread the news among members of Mahomet, we thought it would be a good idea to put an ad in "Mahomet Citizen," the town newspaper, about the festivity.  We want as many members of the community to be aware of this opportunity to meet and experience other cultures first hand.  Because "Mahomet Citizen" is the local newspaper it would be an effective way to inform members of the upcoming event.  In this ad we would include information that shares where the festivity will be located, who will be there, and the different activities everyone may participate in. 

Craig- Do you think that the youth would be interested in Diversifest? 

Anna- Our students are some of the best students in the country.  This event will open their eyes to the outside world, so that they can have the life skills they need to work in a diverse world.  Our students are also very curious, they are always interested in knowing what the world outside of this town has to offer.  DiversiFest is a great way to bring different cultures to our youth.   

Lisa: Why do you want to push community members to explore different cultures?

Katie: Mainly because Mahomet is a very homogenous community with 98% of it being Caucasian.  We thought since children and adults do not have experiences with other cultures that often, that this would be a good way for the members of Mahomet to meet new people and learn more about other ethnicities.  I think many would agree that our community is growing and constantly changing, so it would be beneficial that our community is aware of cultures, languages and traditions different from most of ours.

Lisa: Well, don't they receive enough resources in the school and public libraries, through the news or on the internet about other cultures?

Katie: The children do have access to a number of libraries including the school libraries of Sangaman and Lincoln Trail, the Mahomet Library, and even the Champaign County Library.  However, there is a lack of books available to teach diversity.  There are some books that include diversity, but few books actually teach about other cultures.  In the school libraries, there aren't any bilingual books.  One of my concerns is that there are not enough multicultural books provided in our library at Lincoln Trail, as well as the other school libraries and our current public library.

Lisa: Why do the students need this event when a new library is being built? 

Katie:  Yes, the new library being built is a huge asset to our community, the library will provide a much larger library in our community which should lead to a bigger collection, meeting the need for more multicultural resources.  However, not all of our children have access to the libraries.  The school district is a much larger district than the district that is allowed to use our public library. Many students do not live in an area that allows access to a library buy paying taxes, for these students to belong to a library they must pay a fee. The event that we are proposing would help these students who do not have access to other libraries.  This would allow them to have first hand experience with diversity without a membership to the library. 

(WHERE) 

Natalie: Administrator of Mahomet Park District 

Kristen: Board Member

Kristen: Where would Diversifest be held?

Natalie: From our research, we have come to understand that Mahomet is a very environmentally conscious community. There are numerous parks, forest reserves, lakes and rivers throughout the community. After interviewing our students, their families, and various teachers at Lincoln Trail, we have gathered that some of the most well-known places throughout Mahomet are the Lake of the Woods forest preserve, River Bend Forest Preserve, Prairie Play,Spring Lake, and the Sangamon River. Of course, there are playgrounds at Lincoln Trail, Middletown, and Sangamon which are the elementary and middle schools in the area.  Because we are proposing to hold the DiversiFest quarterly, we wanted to be able to make the locations suitable for all areas of the district, while also considering the effects of weather. 

Kristen: Why did you decide to have Diversifest quarterly? 

Natalie: There is a lot of planning so this seemed to be the more reasonable as far as time is concerned. We are planning to hold the events in three month intervals with the first beginning in August, the second in November, the third in February and the fourth in May. As a result, we want to propose some potential locations to host Diversifest throughout the year. For reasons of safety and comfort, we are planning on having the festival outside during August and May, and inside during November and February. Our four locations will be the high school field, community center, high school gym, and farmer’s market/main street. 

Kristen: What made you decide on the four main locations? 

Natalie: Well, for the outside festivals, we will host one outside of the Mahomet-Seymour High School near the football field. This space is about 80 by 100 yards and is at a central point to many of the community members. (picture) A great deal could even walk or ride bikes to this location. The second option is to host the festival on Main Street, using the Farmer’s Market space as well. (picture) The community regularly blocks off Main Street for various parades and events, so barricading this region of town would not be an issue or anything out of the ordinary. For the indoor events, we decided to use the community center (picture) and the high school gym (picture). These facilities are both spacious and well-heated, therefore providing an environment conducive to holding the DiversiFest. Again, all four of these locations are central points to the community, either located on Main Street or State Street. Additionally, when we were considering where to hold the DiversiFest, we made certain that each of these places have large parking lots or accessible street parking to accommodate all visitors.  We really feel like these places would be ideal for DiveriFest and would help to encourage community-wide participation.

HOW:

Kelley: PTA Member at Lincoln Trail 

Frances: Board Member 

Kelley: Hello, my name is Kelley and I am a new member of the PTA at Lincoln Trail because my family and I have just moved here from Chicago. To get to know some of the other parents and community members better, I constructed a survey for parents to fill out (I have examples here if you would like to see them). One of the questions I asked was what types of community service projects families participated in because that is something very important to my family. About 40% of the returned surveys stated that they participate in community service projects and the other 60% stated that they wanted to start participating in projects, especially with their children. When reading these surveys and observing the community I recognized that there is not much diversity, especially in comparison to Chicago. I believe it is important to expand not only students’ minds but adults as well. Therefore I thought that Diversifest would be a perfect way for the community to be involved in service and open up their multicultural world and experiences. 

Frances: This sounds like a great idea but how would Diversifest be a community service project? 

Kelley: Diversifest can be a community service project in many different ways. We will need people to work the event, at different stations and games, providing food, providing resources, advertisement, management, etc. Parents and older students can work with the management and providing resources while the younger students can focus on advertisement, working stations, helping prepare food with adults and even just attending the event. Raising money is also another way to get involved. Many of the children already participate in the town’s “DawgWalk” so they can expand upon that and brainstorm as classes other ways to raise money. 

Frances: We have a very wide spread community here, people come from many different towns outside of Mahomet, how do you plan to help those students and families attend the event in the absense of a mass transit system?

Kelley: The community here is a very close knit one, there is the possibility for families and students to carpool with one another who live further away.  There is also the possibility of setting aside some money to have a late bus system for children and families who live in the more distant communities, like a taxi bus between their homes and the festival.

Frances: Alright, on behalf of my other board member I would like to thank everyone for coming, you all did a wonderful job of presenting your case for the Diversifest, we really like your ideas and hopefully we'll see Diversifest in Mahomet in the future.

***At the very end Kelley will ask Sarah if there are any further questions or if anything needs clarification.
